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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

A project is underway to rebuild Wardell Public School after it was damaged by floods in early 2022. 

Site establishment 
From Monday 20 November 2023, contractors will start preparing the Wardell Public School site for 
future rebuilding works.  Site establishment is expected to take two weeks. 

As shown on the map below, site establishment work will include installation of: 

 Temporary site buildings in a compound on the eastern side of the site to provide amenities and an 
office for contractors during construction. 

 A 2.4 metre plywood hoarding fence on the northern side of the site to minimise noise impacts to 
neighbours. 

 The same plywood hoarding between the construction zone and the temporary school buildings. 
 Chain link fencing on the south and western sides of the construction zone. 

Some trees in the construction zone will be pruned or removed. Ballina Shire Council has approved this.  

Construction will not start until all planning approvals are in place and the community will be notified 
before construction starts. During the rebuilding of the school, trucks and contractors will access the 
construction zone from a separate entry on Richmond Road. 

If you have any questions regarding the works, please contact School Infrastructure NSW on 1300 482 
651 or email schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. We appreciate your cooperation during this important 
project. 
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